
   

 

        Club Officers: 
     President: Steve Lewis ………..... (402) 318-8804  

                        steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com 

     Vice Pres:  Jim McNeil..………..... (402) 890-0294 

            jlmcneilco@gmail.com  

     Secretary:  Margaret Otley……..… (402) 786-3246   

                        lo25307@windstream.net 

     Treasurer: Jana Pillsworth-Wood. (402) 429-7474  

                        jana.pillsworthwood@gmail.com 

     Coordinator: Gary Weyers….,,,.… (402) 489-8853 

            gweyers@neb.rr.com  

     At Large:    Leslie Simons……….. (402) 325-6335  

                        simonstrking@windstream.net 

     At Large:    Lydell Otley…………… (402) 430-8848  

                        mroatsz-28@hotmail.com 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Gary Willey 

Phone: (402) 610-1414 

Email: gary@garywilley.com  

(Note: Newsletter info due by last day of each month) 

 
CALENDAR 

 

EX BOARD MEETING: April 10, 2018 
Big Red Keno, 935 West O Street 
Meeting at 7:00 pm  
 

LADIES NIGHT: April 18, 2018  
Olive Garden, 90 Gateway (Gateway Mall)  
Meeting at 6:00 pm 
 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING: April 25, 2018 
Pizza Ranch, 8420 Lexington (across from HY-VEE)  
Dinner 6:00 pm -7:00 pm, Meeting at 7:30 pm 

       

REBELS AUTO  
CLUB 

NEWSLETTER 
 

April, 2018 

PRESIDENT’S GARAGE 
 
Hello My Rebels Family, and welcome to the April 2018 Edition of the President's Garage. 
 
We had another great turn out at last month's meeting, it was almost standing room only. It makes me 
so proud to see more of our members at our meetings.  
 
Our Car Show will be here soon, and the Car Show Committee has been doing a great job getting eve-
rything in order for the show. I know there are some great new plans in the works that'll separate our 
Show from the rest of the shows, and I'm really looking forward to seeing everything come together.  

 
Jim, Dean, Sharon, Doug, Don, Jimmie, and Craig have been working so hard getting, Sponsors and Donations from 
many area Businesses, and I can't Thank them enough for all their hard work.  
 
Many shows are going to be held between now and our Show Date, and I'm asking for everyone to help Spread The 
World about our Show. Donna and I talked to several people at the World Of Wheels Show in Omaha, and I've been 
talking to many people that I see and that come into work, and letting them know about our Show. We have lots of Fly-
ers available, so if you're going to a show, please get hold of Jim Jensen, Jim McNeal, or I and we'll be glad to get you 
some Flyers, and we'd appreciate it, if you could hand some out to help promote our show. Our Show has always been 
a great and successful show, because of all our incredible members, and that is one of the many things that makes me 
so proud to be a member as well as the President of the Rebels Auto Club.  
 
This year is going to be an amazing year for the Rebels Auto Club, and I'm looking forward to everything that's going on 
in the Hot Rod World this year. 
 
Steve Lewis, President 
REBELS Auto Club 
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MARCH 28 MEETING MINUTES 

 

March 28th, 2018 at HyVee 

There were 54 members and guests attending the meeting. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by President Steve Lewis 

 

Vice President Jim McNeil gave his report. Jim introduced guests and prospective members Dave and Candy. They are 

the owners of a 68 Mustang.  Jim Jensen introduced his guest Loren, who is the owner of A1 Refrigeration and a 

sponsor of the 2018 car show.  We also welcomed new member Wayne Page to the Rebels.  Jim McNeil said the April 

executive meeting would be April 10th at Big Red Keno on West O. Meeting starts at 7 pm. The April general meeting 

will be April 25th at The Pizza Ranch. Dinner 6 pm, meeting at 7:30 pm.  Jim invited Rebel members to the cone races on 

April 8th. Volunteers are not needed, come and take a ride on the track. Jim said First Avenue is a possibility for a 

future meeting and he will be checking out the food. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept The Vice 

President’s report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if everyone had received the newsletter and if there were any 

additions or corrections and there were none.  She said the newsletter deadline is April 2nd.  April Ladies Night will be 

at the Olive Garden on April 18th at 6:00 pm. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the secretary’s 

report.  

Jana Wood gave her Treasurers report.  Income for the month was from club membership, newsletter advertising, and 

donations. Expenses for the month were for the car council ad, web hosting, and domain renewal.  Jana is still in contact 

with LPS regarding a donation to the auto shop program.  Jana said we have a new newsletter advertiser who is a Rebel 

member. Mary Jane is a quilter and would be happy to take all those car show t-shirts and made them into a quilt.  A 

motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the treasurer’s report. 

Coordinator Gary Weyers gave his report.  Gary has had three requests for cars from nursing homes.  Gracepoint is 

requesting only 50’s cars,  Lancaster Manor would like cars on May 14th and Bickford Cottage. Sign up sheets are being 

passed around. Volunteers are still needed for Cone Races May 24th-30th,  for the gate only.  Gary also talked about the 

Berean car show which is May 12th. Pre-register for a free t-shirt.  

Doug Weber said The Garage would have a show and shine the first Thursday of each month starting at 6:00 pm. 

Gary said he has a flyer for the Plainview car show. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the 

coordinator's report. 

Car Show Report 

Jim Jensen said he has sponsors for $800. Help still needed for registration and parking. Jim thanked Doug Weber and 

Don Shea for their help with door prizes and sponsor.  

New Business:  Taylor Morgan invited all Rebel members to her graduation party on June 3rd. It will be at the Bethany 

Park shelter from 7-11pm. She has been awarded the Ken Jones Scholarship and will be attending UNL in the 

engineering program.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 

REBELS Auto Club 

CAR SHOW FLYER 

The Car Show Flyer for the 2018 REBELS Car show is ready. If you know someone that wants to 
enter their vehicle, have them Pre-Register at www.rebelsautoclub.com/rebels_car_show (if they 
Pre-Register before June 18, they will receive a FREE T Shirt!.  

This show will be full, so tell them to register NOW to avoid disappointment! 

You can also Print Out a copy on your own and give to them. Just go to the link above. Talk up the 
car Show, and help make this years the best ever! 

http://www.rebelsautoclub.com/rebels_car_show
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COORDINATOR REPORT  

It is now April, and Events are starting to happen. May is right around the corner with more to happen. 

One event happening on March 16th -18th is the O’Reilly World of Wheels Car Show at the 
CenturyLink Center located at 455 North 10th Street in Omaha. 

In April there are a couple swap meets happening in our area. The first is in Wahoo on April 8th at the 
Saunders County Fairgrounds. The second one is here in Lincoln being put on by Lincoln Area Street 
Rods being held at the Speedway Motors Campus located at 340 Victory Lane starting at 7:00 AM. 

On Thursday April 26th is the 1950s Prom Night at Tabitha Gracepoint located at 4620 Randolph. This show and shine 
is for 1950s cars only and you will be parking in their garage under the building. This event is from 6:30 PM to 8:00 PM. 

The next two nursing home show and shines are for all cars. The first one is on Monday May 14th from 1:00 PM to 4:00 
PM at Lincoln Rehabilitation Center, located at 1001 South Street. The second one is at Bickford Cottage located at 
4451 Old Cheney Road on Friday June 1st from 12:30 PM to 2:00 PM.   

On Thursday May 24th through Monday May 28th is the NRSCCA Tire Rack Spring National cone races out at the 
Airpark. We only do gate admissions so I am looking for volunteers. If I don’t get enough we will be going to other clubs 
and we will lose out on some of the money. So call me and volunteer.  

Starting on Thursday May 3rd and the first Thursday for every month after that, there is a show and shine at the Garage 
Sports Bar located at 48th and Highway 2 starting at 6:00 PM. 

There are car shows starting in May and the first in our area is the 17th Annual Alvo Volunteer Fire Department Car 
Show on Saturday May 5th with registration starting at 9:00 AM. Also on Saturday May 5th is the Norris High School 
Auto Show located at 25211 South 68th St. with registration starting at 8:00 AM. 

Saturday May 12th is the Berean Car Show located at 70th and Highway 2 with registration starting at 8:30 AM. If you 

have done this show before or attended, the show was previously on the north side of the church. This year with a new 

concrete lot, the show will be on the south side so everybody will be parked in one area.  

Gary Weyers, Event Coordinator 

REBELS Auto Club 

“QUICK REMINDER” 

Be sure and save your “Pop Top Tabs” for the Ronald McDonald House.  

Little things CAN make a big difference. Help support the Ronald McDonald House of Lincoln by 
collecting the little tabs you pull to open soda, soup or other aluminum cans. 

 

HELP KEEP THE REBELS TRADITION ALIVE!  

Bring your Pop Tops to the next meeting, and give to Margaret or Lydell Otley. 

REBELS CAR SHOW UPDATE  

The REBELS Car Show is on Sunday, June 24, and volunteers are needed to help 
make this the best show ever!  

There are still a few spot left, so please take a moment to review the latest 

Volunteer Schedule…  

We are asking all Members to participate in some way to help make this the 
greatest show ever!  

 Let us know how you can help. 

Jim Jensen, Car Show Coordinator 

REBELS Auto Club 

file:///C:/Users/Gary Laptop/OneDrive/1D Y2 Marketing/Rebels/Car Show/Rebels Car Show Committee as of 3-6-2018.pdf
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VISITORS TO LAST 
MEETING 

Photo is of Cindy Baum & Stan 
Haas from Lincoln Public Schools, 
who spoke at the last General 
Meeting.  

Cindy and Stan are in Career & 
Technical Education department 
at LPS.  

They talked about the LPS 
automotive programs and their 
shop remodels.  

The Board will meet at a later 
date to decide if the Club can 
donate to their program.  

WELCOME NEW 
MEMBER! 

The REBELS Auto Club 
welcomes Joe Griffith as a New 
Member! Joe’s information is 
now listed in the  “Members” 
Section of the website. If you are 
still one of only 3 people in 
Lincoln that do not have the 
internet (like Doug Weber) find Joe’s 
information below:  

3616 Smith St Lincoln Ne 68506  
3616 Smith St Lincoln Ne 68506  
Home: (402) 488-5451 
Cell: (402) 4803405 
Email Address: 
joelgriffith@hotmail.com  
Vehicle(s):1951 Ford Panel  

MISCELLANEOUS... 

This has got to be from the “Hold My Beer and Watch This” 
category! (but if you like customs, it is sooo cool!) 

mailto:joelgriffith@hotmail.com
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SHOP THESE REBELS ADVERTISERS!   
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